
On Jun 24, 2020, at 8:12 AM, grant christiansen <grant.christiansen@gmail.com> wrote: 
 
Dear Senators, 
 
I am writing today to encourage you to vote a strong NO to the GWSA.  This bill is bad for our state and 
opens the door to a litany of litigation and exposes our great state to bleed more money than we 
already do. 
 
The additional cost for the design of an action plan is also fiscally irresponsible, especially in today's 
economic crisis, effectively passing the burden on to already cash strapped companies that are literally 
holding up (barely) the Vermont economy. 
 
The State of Vermont is already the largest employer in the state.  When will you be thinking of 
tightening the belt, trimming some of the fat, and help Vermonters get through the struggles of today?  I 
would feel much better if you started thinking about the economy here, and how we can bring and keep 
businesses in this great state, to keep our youth here and help Vermonters thrive. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Grant  
Windham County 
Bellows Falls, VT 05101 
 
********************************************* 
 
“If a man is called to be a street sweeper, he should sweep streets even as Michelangelo painted, or 
Beethoven composed music, or Shakespeare wrote poetry. He should sweep streets so well that all the 
hosts of heaven and earth will pause to say, here lived a great street sweeper who did his job well.” 
 
********************************************** 
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